Mecosta County Democratic Party

Minutes for the County Committee Meeting

Date: April 27, 2023

Location: Morton Township Library & Zoom

Call to order by Mark Thomson, 6:05 P.M.

Attendance:  Board Members- Julie Alexander, Mike Cline, Bill Golombisky, Sally Gerber, John Scott Gray, Ron Haladyna, Jessie Iliff-List, Jamie McClendon, Betsyanne Moskowitz, Debbie Newman, Mark Thomson, Karen Turnbull

Absent Board Members:, Paul Zube

Public Attendance: Jerena Keys, Robert Loesch, Jeff Ostahowski, Claudia Thomas, Sherry Anderson, Jeff Winston (Project 83 Organizer)

Public Comment: 

Jessie Iliff-List announced the John Moolenaar’s staff will be at Big Rapids City Hall on April 28 at 3 PM.

Approval of Minutes: 

Sally Gerber commented that the minutes listed the wrong price per person for Spring into Summer event. Antlers will charge MCDP $31.50 pers person. Karen Turnbull moved to approve March 23 meeting minutes with amendment. Mark Thomson 2nd.  Motion passed. 

Chairperson Report: Mark Thomson stated that his report will be covered in later agenda items.

Vice Chairperson Report: Karen Turnbull thanked everyone supporting the Gotion project. She also thanked the Events Committee for their work on the Spring into Summer event. She welcomed new County Committee member, Ron Haladyna. 

Secretary Report: Julie Alexander reported that she forwarded an invitation to a special reception on Sunday, April 30 with Senator Debbie Stabenow and special guest Pete Buttigieg. This is benefiting the Michigan Victory Fund and will be held from 4 to 6 in Detroit. If you are interested in attending, contact Annette Rodgers at rsvp@michiganvictoryfund.com or call 517-2443-1035.

Julie Alexander thanked all those who contacted members of the State Senate Appropriations Committee to express support for the Gotion project. She also announced that the Second Congressional District is holding an Ice Cream Social on May 13. 11:00 am-12:30pm at Wheatland Township Hall: 201 S. Sheridan Ave. Remus, MI 49340. Guests include 2nd CD Congressman Candidate Michael Lynch and potential U.S. Senate candidate Hill Harper. Mark Thomson is selling tickets. Tickets are $20 per person, $30 per couple, or $40 per family.

Treasurer Report: Mark Thomson reported that Paul Zube sent in the Treasurer report via email. We made the donation to Pride Big Rapids. The check has not yet gone out for the Mecosta County Fair. Karen Turnbull moved to approve spending $180 for the Mecosta County Fair. John Scott Gray 2nd. Motion passed. 

Reports of Committees

Communications: Karen Turnbull reported that there is an issue with Zoom access. Committee chairs do not have access to Zoom and even with the password Mark Thomson will discuss this with Paul Zube. Karen Turnbull will send out an email to see who is interested in MCDP business cards. Jamie McClendon reported that the committee is continuing to work on the website.

Outreach/Events: Mark Thomson requested that the committee decide on a chair at their next meeting.

Bylaws Committee: John Scott Gray reported that the most recent version of the bylaws was approved at the March quarterly meeting. The committee is continuing to review the bylaws in more depth during the next two or three weeks.

Old Business: 

Spring into Summer Event, May 19: Sally Gerber reported that they are coming along with the details. Invitations will be sent out today. The committee is looking for volunteers to help with a variety of tasks. They are requesting donations of bottles of high-quality wine for the wine pull Mark Thomson offered six bottles. John Scott Gray volunteered to run the wine pull booth. They are also seeking donations for the silent auction. Jesse Iliff-List volunteered to collect money that night. They also need someone to write a check to Antlers that night. Julie Alexander or Mark Thomson will do that. 

Recruitment Plan: Karen Turnbull passed out and reviewed a recruitment proposal. She will circulate through Google docs. Members are encouraged to review and comment. 

Membership: Karen Turnbull reported that Julie Alexander and Kim Angell have expressed interest in helping with membership. Julie Alexander will organize a meeting. 
Pride Sponsorship/Table: Mark Thomson reported that Pride Big Rapids accepted our donation and offered us a table at the event. The event is Sunday, June 25. Mark Thomson and Julie Alexander will coordinate the volunteers. Debbie Newman volunteered to help as well. 

New Business:

Resolution for Gotion Plant: Karen Turnbull suggested that the MCDP create a resolution in support of the Gotion Plant. Mark Bloxsom, Jeff Oshahowski, and Bill Golombisky offered to assist in the draft. They will have a draft before May 12. Mark Thomson moved to vote on the draft via email. Jesse Iliff-List 2nd. Motion passed. 

MCDP Brochure: Karen Turnbull shared a draft brochure that can be distributed at tabling events. She will create a Google doc and ask members to review and comment. The draft will need approval from the Communication Committee. The goal is to have it approved and printed by May 19. Jeff Winston suggested adding a QR code for donations and offered that the MDP can assist in finding a unionized print shop that may be able to print approximately 1000 copies for $200. Mark Thomson moved to allocate $200 for the brochure. Jamie McClendon 2nd. Motion passed. 

Political Action Committee (PAC): Jeff Winston recommended that MCDP consider forming a PAC that is a separate entity from MCDP with greater spending freedom. We will discuss this further at a future meeting. 

Senior Enrichment Day: Mark Thomson announced that Senior Enrichment Day is June 28 and we will have a table at the event. Debbie Newman offered to help. 

Reminder that there is an election on May 2: Mark Thomson reminded everyone to vote on Tuesday, May 2,

Public Comment: 

Karen Turnbull recognized Betsyann Moskowitz, Jesse Iliff, and Bill Golombisky for the great work they did at the Earth Day event in Mt. Pleasant. 

Jesse Iliff-List mentioned that she will give a report on the Rural Caucus Summit at the next meeting. It was a great event. Michael Moore spoke at the event. She encouraged members to consider attending next year.

Jeff Winston announced that the MDP Legacy Dinner is May 20 and encouraged people to purchase tickets.

Adjournment: 

Mark Thomson moved to adjourn. Bill Golombisky 2nd. 

Meeting Adjourned: 8:06

Minutes submitted by Julie Alexander

